

IPA Newsletter

International Administration Centre Arthur Troop House 1 Fox Road, West Bridgford Nottingham, NG2 6AJ England

Tel: + 44 115 945 5985 Email: <u>iac@ieb-ipa.org</u> Net: <u>www.ipa-iac.org</u>

February 2016

Time for Reflection



A mesmerising entry from our 2014 ICC photo competition

WORD OF INTRODUCTION

Dear Kevin,

I can't remember exactly when we first met. You entered our friendship the way you were, discreetly.

As time went on, we got to know each other better and we were in touch quite often, mainly via email, although we met a few times.

You left us on 26 January, felled by a heart attack. Our thoughts and sincere condolences go to your wife and family.

You were the current president of IPA Section USA as well as a member of the Professional Commission at the international level.



You had such a great and sound ambition to develop the IPA, to advertise our association and to recruit new members, aware that a lot of energy was required to attract the young generation and to perpetuate our ideals of Service and Friendship.

What a great ambassador of our values you have been. What a great international ambassador! Not willing to limit your IPA scope to the borders of your section, you had proposed to all the delegates worldwide, among many other projects, to entrust the US section with hosting 3 major international events: the International Youth Gathering during the summer of 2016, the International Young Police Officers' Seminar in 2017 and the IPA World Congress in 2021.

Kevin, you were always there to encourage me, to push me to move forward for the good of the IPA, and to be hard on those who are stuck with ideas of the past and spend more time thinking about their own good rather than about the valuable motto of our association.

I will certainly miss your discreet and efficient support, but I will keep you in my mind and in my heart as a visionary man, a true doer, an outspoken leader, a genuine manager, but most of all a real Friend.

It has been such an honour to know you.

May you rest in peace.

Thank you for all, Kevin

Pierre-Martin Moulin, IPA President

AROUND THE WORLD

IPA Malta trip to the FYR of Macedonia



First of all I wish you 'Is-Sena ttajba' *Happy New year*. I hope that this year started in a great way for you.

For the past months, we have been busy planning how to transform the IPA experience for IPA Malta members from paperwork and correspondence to a more real and personal perspective.

Travelling is one aspect which

people like most, especially when you live on a small island. The experience of visiting bigger countries, maybe seeing things which a limited territory cannot offer, makes it more exciting.

Between the 4th and 9th December 2015, we visited Skopje, the capital city of FYR of Macedonia. A very encouraging 39 IPA Malta members joined us for this experience. Organising such a trip was no easy task, but we managed to have a wonderful time. It included Vodno (Millennium Cross), Skopje Zoo, Matka Lake where we also paid a visit at the Monastery, several museums and the Old Bazaar.

Our section will organise trips on a regular basis to IPA countries. We will also work to encourage you to visit our wonderful island. Discussions with another IPA section will soon start to have a twinning project. IPA Malta will be more than happy to have twinning projects with other sections. We need to work together more, rather than individual sections operating autonomously. EU funds may be obtained for the benefit of our members.

This year will also be busy for the National Executive Committee. Soon the organisation for our 52nd Anniversary will start along with several social activities. We will focus to increase our membership and try to meet more counterparts who visit our island to increase our friendship network.

Preparations for another International Shooting Competition in 2017 will also be conducted through this year. This will be a bi-annual event hosted by IPA Malta.

Hopefully this year, IPA Malta will be informed about what happens during the Mediterranean Sections' meeting. As a small section, we may not always have the funds to attend. Assisting other sections with fewer resources is part of our 'supposed' friendship network. It is what we should believe in.

Servo per Amikeco

Neville Mercieca, President IPA Malta

IPA Greece presents IPA awards to its founder

IPA Greece had the honour to present the president of the founding committee of its section, Konstantinos Vasilakis, with IPA awards.

Highly respected by all, he was presented with a Certificate of Merit from the IEB for his outstanding services to IPA Greece, as the founder of the section and for his long-time contribution. In addition, IPA Greece awarded him with the Gold Medal for the 50th anniversary of the Greek section.



Konstantinos Vasilakis receiving the IEB Certificate of Merit

In a thank-you letter to the IEB, Konstantinos Vasilakis expressed that he had received the Certificate of Merit with great joy and emotion, and that he wished the IEB success for their work.

IPA Greece would like to thank Mr Vasilakis once again for transforming his vision into reality by founding IPA Greece in 1965, during difficult times for the police.

Kyriakos Karkalis, Head of International Relations IPA Greece

You are invited to IPA Australia's AGM in Melbourne



The Australian Section of the International Police Association cordially invites delegates, IPA members and their partners attending the 2016 World Congress and/or the friendship week in New Zealand, to visit Melbourne, Australia for the Australian Section Annual General Meeting.

This event will be hosted by the Victorian Region from 21 - 23 October 2016. The Victorian Region is developing an interesting program for guests, featuring a regional tour, interesting speakers and other highlights.

Accommodation will be at our host hotel, the Quality Downtowner on Lygon http://www.downtowner.com.au/

So why not include Australia in your travel plans and join us?

If you are interested in visiting Melbourne or wish for further information, please send an expression of interest to the Australian IPA Secretary General AND the Victorian Regional Chairperson via e-mail on secretarygeneral@ipa-australiapolice.com.au and chairperson.vic@ipa-australiapolice.com.au to assist in the planning of this event.

Andrew Smith, Secretary General IPA Australia

IPA France present at Milipol: 19th Worldwide Exhibition of Internal State Security

More than ever before, the Milipol Paris 2015 exhibition was at the heart of current issues. Although France had been hit by terrorist attacks, businesses specialising in the field of security came together to present their solutions and innovations to professionals at the Villepinte Exhibition Park.

With a number of conferences and workshops on the subjects of terrorism, urban security, cybercrime and natural disaster



Rose Lourme and Florent Deleglise at the IPA stand

management, this exhibition has established itself as a forum for in-depth discussion on methods for guaranteeing the protection of the public, dissuading those with malicious intent and improving the effectiveness of investigations.

Aware of the importance of these issues, more than 24,000 visitors and nearly 950 spokespersons attended the event from 17 to 20 November 2015.

The International Police Association was present throughout as an associated partner with their own stand at the exhibition. This allows us to raise awareness of our activities and to create exchanges with various people in the field of security.

We were visited by a number of members as well as several partners who had not heard of us. Thanks to our status, we have been able to establish contacts with companies in the field of internal security who were interested in our association's review, its activities, etc.

A meeting with CIVIPOL:

We would particularly like to thank CIVIPOL for their help in our first participation at the Milipol 2015 exhibition.



As with the majority of other ministers, the Minister for Internal Affairs uses the help of a consultant, CIVIPOL, to successfully complete their international cooperation activities.

CIVIPOL is also taking part in other projects submitted by international organisations (the European Union, the UN, the World Bank, etc.) and acts in response to the needs of States or businesses concerning internal security, civil security and local governance.

They carry out audits in order to assess the priority needs for a given region or State; they participate in the establishment of intervention units or vocational schools; they monitor developments in legislation or regulations and they provide training.

To this end, they receive help from a network of experts, active or early retirees, police officers, firefighters, local government members and academic researchers.

The latter group are involved in missions ranging in duration from one week to several years.

If you would like to know how CIVIPOL can provide support in your country or if you would like to submit an application, you can contact the organisation on: (+33) 1 45 44 85 20; on their website: www.civipol.fr or by letter to the following address: CIVIPOL - 9 Rue Notre Dame des Victoires, 75002 Paris.

Florent Deleglise, 3rd Vice-President IPA France

OBITUARY CHARLES WRIGHT

Farewell Charles



As I was getting ready to write my quarterly message for our National Newsletter this morning, I was informed of the passing of our Founder, Reverend Charles Wright. Sad news for Sheila and family as well as for IPA Canada. Charles, who celebrated with us his 90th birthday at the last AGM in Niagara Falls and again in his region 1 (London) in July 2015, went away peacefully in his sleep at the Victoria Hospital in London, Ontario at about 5 a.m. on January 20th. By the time you read this he will be put to rest after a long

and very active life. Charles touched many people in 90 years. Here is a bit of history on our friend and founder.

Charles Wright was born near Southchurch Park, U.K. on July 18th 1925. In 1951 he, his wife (Dorothy) and their two sons immigrated to Canada. He became a member of the London Ontario Police Service where he served for 32 years until his retirement in 1983. He became an Anglican Minister in 1987 and the Padre to a wing of the Royal Canadian Air Force Association. Through his friendship with Arthur Troop, he founded IPA Canada on March 16, 1961 and was a co-founder of the US Section in 1962 with some friends he made in Toledo, Ohio. During that time he founded the London Ontario Police Service revolver club and their retiree's association.

He has been decorated by many organizations through the years for his dedication and service to people including IPA members. On the 50th Anniversary of IPA Canada in 2011, a commemorative coin (with his face on it) was forged in his honour. In order to approve this idea, Charles insisted all profit from the sale of this coin would be directed to a special fund for the kids (IYG) within IPA Canada. He received the Sovereign Order of St. John of Jerusalem and on Oct. 14th, 2012 received the Queen Elizabeth II Diamond Jubilee Medal. Charles received a certificate of merit from the IPA President in 2013. Our founder retired from IPA Canada's executive committee in May 2015 due to his medical condition, but he remained our mentor to the last day of his life.

He was a member of the IPA since before our formation in 1961, and he was always and still is an inspiration to all IPA Members that met him. We have recognized him with Founder's day on March 16th, the day of our formation in 1961, which our

members celebrate yearly. He may be gone, but his sense of humor and dedication is still very present and stimulating to all of us.

Charles had become a widower, and in 2005, he married Sheila, a great lady who accompanied him to his last day. Our thoughts go to Sheila and family. IPA Canada will always include you all in our IPA Family, founded by Charles.

May God welcome Charles, who worked very hard for him and all of us. We are losing a founder, great IPA member, grandfather, father, strong supporter and guide as well as a great friend. May God bless you, Charles; please look over your family and we are proud to be part of it. Even if I am not in a hurry, please save me a seat at your table, my friend.

Rest in Peace, Charles

Denis Nadeau, President IPA Canada

OBITUARY KEVIN GORDON

Farewell Kevin



It is again with great sadness that I must inform you of the death of a good friend, our neighbour and President of the US Section, Mr. Kevin Gordon. Kevin died suddenly on January 26th 2016 just two days after IPA Canada's founder, Rev Charles Wright's funeral. Kevin was only 60 years of age, he leaves his wife Beth and three children Todd, Adam and Sarah and the whole IPA family in mourning. His best friend since childhood, Kevin McGinnis, also an IPA member, had the sad task to inform us of this great loss.

Kevin has been President of the US Section since 2012; he became a great friend and ally to me and all of IPA Canada. Just two days before his death he wrote a really nice message of sympathy and friendship after the loss of our founder. We were in constant contact as we were planning a joint AGM-NDC in Longueuil, Québec, in May 2016 as we do every five years. Kevin visited us in Halifax when his NDC was held on a cruise ship in 2014; he also came to our AGM in Victoria in 2014.

I met him at every World Congress since he and I were elected and spent a few days with him in San Antonio in November 2015 when the US Section held its NDC there for 2015. I can affirm he was a great IPA member, not complicated, not very worried about ceremonies and protocol, he was a straight shooter, respected and very well-liked by all delegates and IEB members since they have known him. I received many messages of sympathy from Canadian regions and abroad on his passing including from the great ladies of Nottingham (IAC) with whom Kevin cooperated on

a regular basis. He was also a member of the Professional Commission for the last term of office ending in October 2015.

We are losing a great man and good leader with the proper IPA values. I wish Beth and his family courage in these tough times. I know she is well supported by Kevin McGinnis and other IPA brothers and sisters of the US Section. May Kevin rest in peace with founders Charles Wright and Harold Litwin, three great IPA members.

Denis Nadeau, President IPA Canada and SCC member

ON THE TABLE OF THE IEB

Professional Commission – Temporary Members

Meet Marie Daly, Vice President of Section Ireland and Jan Tore Hagnes, President of Section Norway, who are both temporary members of the Professional Profession:

Marie Daly is a teacher in the Garda College, Templemore, and a serving member of An Garda Síochána. She received a Postgraduate Diploma in Child Protection and Welfare from Trinity College in Dublin. Marie has chaired and presented at several seminars in Gimborn. From 2012-2015, she was member of the IPC and during this term was responsible for the assessment of the Arthur Troop Scholarship.





Jan Tore Hagnes is a serving Police Officer in Bodø, Norway. Prior to his election as President, he was the Norwegian section's Secretary General. He is an active member of the Norwegian Police Union. This is his first international project.

Marie and Jan Tore will be responsible for the assessment of the Arthur Troop Scholarship applications for the award year 2017. They will also develop the current system and review the ATS rules.

Other temporary members of the Professional Commission for shorter or longer projects will be Haim Smulewitz – IPA Israel, Eugène Thommes – IPA Luxembourg, Hubert Vitt – IPA Germany, Michael Luke – IPA UK, Sean Hannigan – IPA UK, Steve Hunt – IPA UK and Jain Sirrell – IPA UK.

I would like to welcome all of them to the Professional Commission as temporary members!

May-Britt Rinaldo, Chairperson Professional Commission

Socio-Cultural Commission – Members 2015-2019

Please find below details for the members of the Socio-Cultural Commission (SCC):

NAME:	PROJECT:	CONTACT:	
Gal Sharon IPA Israel	Chairperson	galsharon.ipa@gmail.com	
Zina Gantcheva IPA Bulgaria	Travel & Hosting	zina.gantcheva@gmail.com	
Anabela Alferes IPA Portugal	Special Projects	anabela.ISCC@gmail.com	
Denis Nadeau IPA Canada	Recruitment & Liaison Officer to Sections	denisnado@hotmail.com	
Vossie Vos IPA South Africa	IPA Houses & Other Accommodation	vossie.ipa@gmail.com	
Eran Israel IPA Israel	SCC Secretary & Media	ieran100@gmail.com	
Manel Castellví IPA Spain	International Youth Gathering	delegadointernacional@ipes pana.org	
Vytautas Pliuskus IPA Lithuania	Sports and IPA Games	pliuskus@gmail.com	
Kyriakos Karkalis IPA Greece	International Social Activities	karkaliskyr@gmail.com	
Kikis Pericleous IPA Cyprus	Video, Photo & Website Contents	kikis03@cytanet.com.cy	
Humberto G. Gomez IPA Mexico	IPA Heritage & History	iscchumberto@hotmail.com	
Denis Dunne IPA Ireland	Hobbies	denis.dunne48@gmail.com	

Gal Sharon, Chairperson Socio-Cultural Commission

Arthur Troop Scholarship 2017

The Arthur Troop Scholarship (ATS) is now open for applications from IPA members worldwide. Arthur Troop Scholarships are awarded annually and at least one will be granted to each continent in which we have member sections – Africa, America, Asia, Australasia and Europe.

Each scholarship consists of a bursary of up to 2500 €, to be used for a seminar at the International Conference Centre IBZ Schloss Gimborn, or at a comparable institution.

Applicants must have been an IPA member for at least 1 year before applying, and the scholarship must be taken between 1 January and 31 December of the year following the awarding of the scholarship (extensions are not granted).



Arthur Troop Scholarships may be awarded to any IPA member in the police service, but are predominantly targeted at our younger members. Applicants are required to submit an application form setting out their reasons to support their selection.

Applications must be processed through their **national sections** and forwarded to the International Administration Centre **(IAC)** at <u>iac@ieb-ipa.org</u>. All applications must be supported by a written confirmation of their sections.

The chair of the Professional Commission (PC) will process the applications. After the assessment of the PC and the decision of the IEB, awardees will be announced during the World Congress in New Zealand in October 2016.

For an application form and further information, please click on the following link: <u>ATS Application Form and Procedure</u>. The form is available in all official IPA languages on the IPA international website <u>www.ipa-iac.org</u>.

The deadline for applications is 31 July 2016.

May-Britt Rinaldo, Chairperson Professional Commission

Travel arrangements for the World Congress 2016 in New Zealand



All of us are looking forward to the next IPA World Congress in Auckland, New Zealand, from 4-9 October 2016.

For most of you, this will mean travelling long distances. To assist you with your planning, and as announced during the World Congress 2015, once you have registered your attendance for the congress or friendship week, you will be issued with a code by IPA New Zealand. This will enable you to receive a

discount for your flights, as long as they are part of the Star Alliance group.

Please click on ipa.org.nz/registration for further details.

See you all in New Zealand!

Romain Miny, Treasurer Finances

IPA HOUSES - YOURS TO DISCOVER!

Timour Hall Villa, Cape Town, South Africa

Down an avenue of ancient oaks, yet clearly visible from St. John's Road, Plumstead, Cape Town, stands a strangely beautiful historic home dating from the late 1700's - TIMOUR HALL VILLA – An official IPA House since 1989.

Below Table Mountain in Cape Town, the 'Mother City' of South Africa, and once described by Jürgen Klös (A past International President of the IPA) as the 'flagship of the world's IPA Houses and a jewel to be tresured', Timour Hall Villa is situated in Timour Hall Avenue, Plumstead.

The House, declared a National Monument in 1977, is a mixture of architecural styles which reflect the fancies of its many owners over more than



two hundred years. Dormer windows snuggle beside the handsome, elongated central gable, and a portico has replaced the old wooden verandah across the front of the main house.

Timour Hall, with its lush gardens and a stream running through the 2.5 hectare grounds, accommodates 21 people in its 10 tastefully furnished bedrooms. Apart from its private lounge and dining room, the house has a conference facility and ballroom (dining room) which is ideal for cosy private functions. As a hospitality house it has a fully equiped kitchen for use by guests as well as a bar facility. More than sufficient parking is available for all.

The naming of the property as Timour Hall Villa is documented in the book 'The Old Buildings of the Cape' by Dr Hans Fransen and Mary Alexander Cook, as the official name given to the property in 1878 by a later owner, Mrs Aletta Jacoba Smith.

To begin the official history of the land that would become Timour Hall Estate, one has to start with Johan Georg Lochner. Born in Mannheim, Germany, he came to the Cape in 1765 aboard the ship 'Noord Nieuwland' as a soldier and later worked as a waggoner and tailor before becoming a citizen of the Cape in 1771. In 1794 he was declared bankrupt and to survive and enable him to provide for his family, Lochner applied to the authorities for land. This was granted along the Diep River, in what is today the suburb of Plumstead and the land on which Timour Hall was built. He was

eventually given the freehold title on 19 October 1804 to 9 morgen 534 square roods 120 square feet.

A 1806 map indicating various land positions of Dutch and English soldiers during the 1796 Battle of Muizenberg in Cape Town indicates the position of Lochner's property with a dwelling thereon.

Following his death in 1806, the land changed hands and size repeatedly and many names begin to appear on the deeds - with the name James Coleman Fitzpatrick as one of the most significant. He was born in Ireland and in 1861 became a judge of the Cape Supreme Court. Judge Fitzpatrick was the father of Sir Percy Fitzpatrick, a politician and author of the book 'Jock of the Bushveld'.

The Cape Provincial Adminstration had in 1960 taken over the ownership of Timour Hall with the intention to build a school on the premises – this however never materialised.

With the founding of the Western Cape Region of IPA South Africa in 1983, Roy Moore the then Regional Chairperson and founder of IPA South Africa, set out to fulfil his dream by establishing an IPA House in the region. The dream that he passionately pursued eventually in 1984 led to him to identifying Timour Hall as the ideal property which could be used as an IPA House. Roy succeeded in convincing the Cape Provincial Administration of IPA's cause and objectives and successfully negotiated a lease agreement of 40 years. As per the lease agreement of 1985, the IPA was to restore/renovate the House at their own cost.

This, ironically, exactly 100 years after an advertisement appeared in the Cape Times on 9 April 1885 and which read – 'TIMOUR HALL. Five minutes from Plumstead Station. To be let furnished from the 1st of May. This delightful familiy residence, standing on its own grounds of 150 achres. Gardens, orchards, vineyard and well-wooded, with fine avenues and a running stream of clear water'. This advertisement was placed by Judge Fitzpatrick and was the first time that the name Timour Hall was used in any written document.



At the time of identifying Timour as an IPA House, the manor internally and outer buildings had sadly become rundown and delapidated. In the proposals made regarding the restoration of Timour Hall the house was described as 'derelict and which would need a tremendous amount of repair work to restore it to its original condition.

Roy and his Committee did, however, not fear the challenge and set about raising funds required for the restoration of Timour

Hall. A task which had indeed proven to be a greater challenge than anybody would have thought. By 1989, the Regional Committee, although committed to the restoration of the House, found it difficult to raise the required funds. IPA was now at serious risk of losing the property...

A visit to South Africa by Austrian police officers in 1989 will go down in history as the event that rescued Timour Hall for all in the IPA. The touring group was hosted by the IPA Western Cape Region at Timour Hall on 16 February 1989 - proven as the right thing at the right time. In attendance was General Hennie de Witt, the then

National Commissioner of the South African Police Service as well as President of IPA South Africa. Following the evening's activities and saddened by the state of Timour Hall, General de Witt committed the SA Police to the restoration of Timour Hall Villa as a national Police project.

With the support of the SA Police Service and donations from business, Timour Hall 'one of Cape Town's most eccentric 18th century houses' was officially inaugurated as an IPA House on 5 December 1989.

Today, the Grand Old Lady of the Cape of Good Hope still stands tall and will welcome any person visiting with open hands. For those who visit Cape Town, do not be let down by not staying over at Timour Hall!

Contact Details:

Address: Timour Hall Road, (Cnr St. Joans & Timour Hall Roads),

Plumstead, Cape Town, South Africa

• Tel: ++27 (0) 21 797 2582; mobile ++27 (0) 84 510 2516

email: <u>timour@mweb.co.za</u>Website: <u>http://timourhall.com</u>

For more detailed information on the history of Timour Hall Villa and other IPA (SA) Houses, please link to: <u>IPA Houses South Africa</u>, or visit the IPA South Africa Website at http://www.ipasafrica.co.za

Vossie Vos, SCC member in charge of IPA Houses

LAST WORD

Earlier on in the Newsletter, you had the chance to discover our IPA House Timour Hall in South Africa.

IPA Houses hold a special place in my heart - the first ever holiday I remember was to an IPA house in the very south of Germany, a huge place - at least that's what it seemed like to my brother and me - surrounded by meadows and Alpine cows, and filled with the sound of languages I had never heard of and did not understand as an 8 year-old.

During the day, everyone went about their own business, but during the evenings the house came alive, when all IPA members got together and tried to communicate and play games - in a mixture of German, Dutch, French and English. More than anything during those 3 weeks of an extremely hot summer, I remember the fun atmosphere and the complete freedom my brother and I had in and around the house.

So I am very pleased that with the help of Vossie Vos from the Socio-Cultural Commission we can now feature IPA houses in the Newsletter, and I hope that the articles can tempt you to visit some of them and create memories as good as the ones I have.

Elke

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Please find below a list of IPA events for the next 12 months:

Section	Date	Event
Germany	3-9 Feb 2016	Cologne Carnival
France	27 Feb 2016	International Gala Evening, Paris
Spain	27 Feb 2016	Collectors' Meeting, Madrid
UK	3-6 Mar 2016	House Managers' Meeting, St. Andrews
Macau	6-15 Apr 2016	China Macau International Anti-Global
		Terrorism Forum, Macau and Beijing
Greece	18-22 Apr 2016	1 st IPA World Symposium, Ancient Olympia
Sweden	22-24 Apr 2016	Northern Economic Forum, Uppsala
Croatia	30 Apr -14 May 2016	IPA Croatia Tour
France	13-15 May 2016	Int'l Motorcycle Rallye, Mid-Pyrenees
Montenegro	18-25 May 2016	IPA Montenegro Friendship Week
Finland	19-22 May 2016	XVII Conf. of Eastern and Central European
		Countries, Joensuu
Canada	20-31 May 2016	Friendship Week, Montérégie region
Italy	23-29 May 2016	40th Anniversary IPA Tuscany
Spain	29 May - 4 Jun 2016	Barcelona Friendship Week
Germany	3-6 Jun 2016	40th Anniversary IPA Lindau
Russia	1-5 June 2016	2nd IPA Seminar 'Women in Police', Moscow
Russia	1-5 Jun 2016	Mediterranean Sections' Meeting
USA	6-12 Jun 2016	IPA Training Conference, Wisconsin
Austria	9-12 Jun 2016	IPA Austria Event: 40 th Anniversary IPA
		Wörgl-Kufstein Kitzbühel
Italy	9-12 Jun 2016	6 th Int. Motorcycle Rallye, Predazzo, Trento
Spain	11-16 Jun 2016	European Police and Fire Games, Huelva
Italy	17-19 Jun 2016	8 th Int. Motorcycle Rally, L'Aquila
Denmark	17-19 Jun 2016	Nordic Sections' Meeting, Northern Zeeland
France	29-30 Jun 2016	2 nd Int'l Open Golf Tournament, Dijon
Estonia	15-17 Jul 2016	Estonian Summer Days
USA	16-30 Jul 2016	International Youth Gathering, Los Angeles
Spain	1-4 Sep 2016	7-a-side int'l football tournament, Salou
Hungary	5-10 Sep 2016	25 th Anniversary Friendship event, Budapest
USA	15-24 Sep 2016	See America rail trip New England
Cyprus	23-30 Oct 2016	International Friendship Week

FORTHCOMING GIMBORN SEMINARS

Please see below a 4-month summary of seminars with vacancies, offered by our international education centre IBZ Gimborn in Germany.

If you are interested in taking part in any of these seminars, please follow the link:

www.ibz-gimborn.de



03-05 Feb 2016	Gen Westen – Flüchtlinge in Deutschland	G
10-12 Feb 2016	Islamismus und Salafismus – mit dem rechten	G
	Glauben in den Dschihad	
15-17 Feb 2016	Kommunikationskompetenz für Frauen	G
15-21 Feb 2016	Heilfasten	G
22-24 Feb 2016	Führung – dann aber bitte richtig	G
22-26 Feb 2016	Gewalt gegen die Staatsgewalt	G
29 Feb-04 Mar	Sexuelle Ausbeutung von Kindern – Aus der	G and E
2016	Geschichte für die Zukunft lernen	
	Sexual Exploitation of Children – Learning for the	
	Future	
07-09 Mar 2016	Der Polizist im Auslandseinsatz	G
29 Mar - 2 Apr	ASP Instructor Course	E
2016		
04-08 Apr 2016	Organisierte Kriminalität – Mafiöse Strukturen	G
06-08 Apr 2016	Terrorismus im 21. Jahrhundert	G
11-15 Apr 2016	Le terrorisme jihadiste – une mencace actuelle	F
15-17 Apr 2016	Motorradkultur und Sicherheit	G
18-22 Apr 2016	Kriminalität auf Achse / Criminal Mobility	E and G
25-29 Apr 2016	Aktiv in den Ruhestand	G
25-29 Apr 2016	Rechtsextremismus auf dem Vormarsch?	G
02-04 May 2016	Gen Westen – Flüchtlinge in Deutschland	G
09-13 May 2016	Sicherheit auf den Straßen Europas	G and E
	Safety on European Roads	
18-20 May 2016	Police on Display – Die Macht der Bilder oder Bilder	G
	an die Macht	
30 May-03 Jun	Von Sexworkern, Fachkräften für Körperbetreuung,	G
2016	Huren, Zwangsprostituierten und Kunden	